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Town Manager’s Statement Regarding Distribution of Rapid At-Home Test Kits prior to the Holiday




In reviewing the decision-making process and the rollout of the distribution, the process could have been more collaborative than it was, and the test kits could have been made more widely available at a critical time when people were looking for kits to be able to feel safe before and after gathering at the holidays.

Missing from this timeline of events is a comprehensive communication plan for informing both the Board of Selectmen and the general public about the tests, how they would be made available, and to whom. This is an oversight that I take responsibility for. The lack of information about the kits and the process that was used to distribute the kits, in an environment where many residents were searching for an efficient, convenient way to get tested prior to the holidays, created an opportunity for speculation and led to a spread of misinformation, mostly via social media. Going forward we will be sure to share this kind of information directly to the Select Board in real time and create a system for quickly and accurately updating the general public about opportunities to access resources that are made available through the state.

[bookmark: _GoBack]On Wednesday, Dec. 29, the state notified us that it has negotiated contracts with rapid test kit manufacturers that will enable us to purchase these important health care tools at a reasonable cost going forward, so that we can assist in making them more widely available. Our health department staff is already working to make such a purchase as quickly as possible.
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